
 

The City of Burlingame 
 

OFFICE OF THE CITY HALL — 501 PRIMROSE ROAD TEL:  (650) 558-7204 

CITY MANAGER   BURLINGAME, CALIFORNIA  94010-3997        

 

May 20, 2025 

 

Ms. April Chan 

Executive Director 

San Mateo County Transportation Authority   

1250 San Carlos Avenue 

San Carlos, CA 94070-1306 

 

Re: Request for $7.65 Million (50%) in Measure A Grade Separation Program Funding for 65% Redesign for the Broadway 

Burlingame Grade Separation Project  

 

Dear Ms. Chan: 

 

The City of Burlingame is currently seeking funding to support the 65% redesign phase and early work packages for the Broadway 

Burlingame Grade Separation Project, with an additional funding request anticipated in spring 2026 to complete the 100% design 

documents. As the project sponsor, the City respectfully requests that the San Mateo County Transportation Authority (TA) consider 

programming and allocating $7.65 million (50%) from Measure A Grade Separation Funds to support the total $15.3 million required for 

the 65% redesign of the project. Additionally, the City acknowledges that Caltrain will contribute $3.83 million (25%) toward the redesign 

effort. The Burlingame City Council approved a $3.83 million (25%) local match contribution for this effort at its regular meeting on May 

19, 2025. 

 

We thank the TA and its staff for their continued support and collaboration in advancing this important project. We look forward to 

strengthening our partnership with both the TA and Caltrain as we move the Broadway Grade Separation Project forward. If you have 

any questions or need additional information, please contact Syed Murtuza, Director of Public Works at (650) 558-7230. 

 

Thank you for your consideration and support. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Lisa K. Goldman 

City Manager 

 

C:  City Council 

Syed Murtuza, PW Director 

Michelle Bouchard, Executive Director of Caltrain 

PCJPB Board 


